

St Clement's Catholic Primary School

Newsletter

Friday

15th July 2016

Newsletter - Friday 15th July 2016

YEAR 6 PRODUCTION 'THE AMAZING ADVENTURES OF SUPERSTAN'

A huge congratulations to the children in Year 6 who performed 'The Amazing Adventures of Superstan' this week. They performed to their families on Wednesday afternoon and Thursday evening and to the whole school on Friday morning. The three shows were simply brilliant and thoroughly enjoyed by everyone!

Thank you to Mrs Flaherty and Mrs Kelly for their superb direction and guidance helping the children learn their lines and dance routines. Thank you to the staff and number of Year 6 parents and family members who helped behind the scenes with scenery, production, costumes and make-up. Photos of the production will be in next week's newsletter.



SAINSBURY'S ACTIVE KIDS

We would like to thank all the parents/family members and staff who donated Sainsbury's Active Kids vouchers for our school. We have collected over 12,100 which we will use to order PE and playground equipment for the new academic year.

SCHOOL UNIFORM

Children may wear their Summer uniform until the Autumn half-term. Please could I remind you to name all items of children's clothing and equipment when they return to school in September. When purchasing new uniform during the holidays please remember that all jumpers/ cardigans must have the St Clement's logo on the front - jumpers should be round collared for the infants and v-necked for the juniors.

Please ensure your child wears the correct uniform throughout the whole school year—trainers, trainer style shoes or ankle boots are not allowed.

If you are thinking of allowing your child to have pierced ears, please use the Summer holidays to undertake this. This allows for the period when the earrings cannot be removed. Children will not be allowed to wear earrings in school for health and safety reasons and we will follow this up more closely in the coming months as too many children are simply covering their ears with tape and not removing earrings.

Our currently policy allows for red polo shirts in the infants only and states that all white polo shirts, jumpers and cardigans should have the school name embroidered. This is one of the aspects of school uniform that we intend to check much more closely in the coming academic year so please ensure that you purchase the CORRECT uniform as outlined on the school website.

THANK YOU

The staff, pupils and governors of St Clement's would like to thank the Friends of St Clement's over this academic year for the fantastic fundraising efforts, help with our school events, church coffee mornings, cinema nights and discos. Thank you to all the class reps for their hard work and we would especially like to thank the three vice chairs Becky Cook, Gemma Harrison and Alex Labbett for their efforts over the past two years; it is much appreciated.

MATHLETICS

Your child's Mathletics password code will be changed during the Summer break, a new code will be issued in September when your child is moved into their new class.

SCATTERBALL

Well done to the children in Year 2 chosen to represent us in the Epsom & Ewell Schools Scatterball tournament at Meadow Primary School last Friday. They won all three matches that they played in their first competition representing their school. Thank you to Coach Davies who stepped in as a last minute substitute and to the parents for their fantastic support at the event.



YEAR 5 & 6 MATHS ENRICHMENT

A group of four children were chosen to represent the school at a maths enrichment event last week which was held at Auriol Junior School. The event was hosted by staff from the Surrey Maths Hub and was an opportunity to further engage the children's interest in maths and develop teamwork skills. The children were able to take part in a range of challenging problem solving activities to demonstrate their knowledge and skills. Mrs McCormack who accompanied the group was very impressed with the effort and enthusiasm they displayed. They came fourth out of nine teams. Huge congratulations to Meldon, Alexander, Liam and Jaimie.

SPORTS' DAY

We were incredibly lucky to have been able to hold our sports' day this week at the Harrier Centre and not be rained off! The children thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity to demonstrate their speed and skills in front of friends and family on a full sports field. Enormous thanks to Mrs Flaherty and Mrs Kingswell for organising such a wonderful event. We have had very encouraging feedback from the families who attended as well as the children themselves and as a result will plan next year's sports' day at the same venue. Further thanks to Miss Clare and her team for providing very healthy and lovely packed lunches. Photos will appear in next week's newsletter.